Macon County Health Department

ALABAMA STATE BOARD OF HEALTH AND U.S. PUBLICH HEALTH
SERVICE COOPERATING WITH TUSKEGEE INSTITUTE

Dear Sir:

Some time ago you were given a thorough examination and since that time we hope you have gotten a great deal of treatment for bad blood. You will now be given your last chance to get a second examination. This examination is a very special one and after it is finished you will be given a special treatment if it is believed you are in a condition to stand it.

If you want this special examination and treatment

you must meet the nurse at on
at M. She will
bring you to the Tuskegee Institute Hospital for
this free treatment. We will be very busy when these
examinations and treatments are being given, and will
have lots of people to wait on. You will remember that
you had to wait for some time when you had your last
good examination, and we wish to let you know that
because we expect to be so busy it may be necessary for
you to remain in the hospital over one night. If this
is necessary you will be furnished your meals and a bed,
as well the examination and treatment without cost.

REMEMBER THIS IS YOUR LAST CHANCE FOR SPECIAL FREE TREATMENT. BE SURE TO MEET THE NURSE.

Macon County Health Department

This letter is reproduced from an educational website at the University of Illinois's Poynter Center for the Study of Ethics and American Institutions (http://poynter.indiana.edu/sas/lb/facts.html.)